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Delaware Volunteer Firefighter’s Association
Delaware Volunteer Firefighter’s Association Ladies Auxiliary
Conference 2021
Chase Center on the Riverfront in Wilmington
Thursday, September 16, 2021
JOINT OPENING CEREMONIES

8:30 AM        Call to order by M/C Warren Jones
· Introduction of the Past President’s and President Emeritus of our organizations

· Introduction of the current Presidents of our organizations
DVFA President Jay Jones
LADVFA President Karen Workman
DVFA 1st Vice President Dan Carrier

LADVFA 1st Vice President Pam Ingle
DVFA 2nd Vice President Ken Ryder
LADVFA 2nd Vice President Deb Lawhead
· Invocation by DVFA Chaplain Bob Hudson

· Singing of our National Anthem by Gretchen Emery
· Pledge to the flag led by DVFA President Jones and LADVFA President Workman
· LADVFA President Karen Workman gave her welcoming remarks

· DVFA President Jay Jones gave his welcoming remarks 
· Welcome from Wilmington Mayor Michael Purzycki                 
· Introduction of other guests:
· Director of the Delaware State Fire School Robert ‘Biff’ Newnam

· Delaware State Fire Marshal Grover Ingle

· Chairman of the State Fire Prevention Commission Ron Marvel
· President of the State Fire Police Association Ernie Layfield
· President of the State Fire Chief’s Association Steve Deery
· Introduction of the Conference Committee:

· DVFA Chairman


Dave Ruff 
· LADVFA Co-Chair


Stacy Northam-Smith
· DVFA Co-Chair’s

          George Lamborn & Joe Zeroles
· LADVFA Co-Chair’s

          Karen Majewski & Kim O’Malley
· Conference Treasurer


Ray Stevens
· Conference Secretary


Carol Walton

· Advisor & “Mr. Everything”

Elmer Steele
Introduction of PNC Bank Vice President Chris Vargo and Jeff Buckworth, so they could make their Partners in Progress contribution of $5,000.00

Over the next few days, you will undoubtedly come in contact with many friends and associates in the fire service and most notably our sponsors.  Please take a moment to personally thank them for their support.

I also hope you plan to spend some time with our exhibitors.  Like our sponsors these folks contribute to the success of our conference.

Introduction of Bobbi Albright who will announce the 50-year LADVFA members: 
Sussex County;

Bridgeville

Linda Cannon – 2020


Ellendale

Betty Foxwell – 2020

Frankford 

Nancy Hooper – 2020


Laurel


Sandy Steele – 2020

Millville


Norma Lee Hitchens - 2021

New Castle County;

Aetna


Lillian Seward – 2020


Aetna


Joyce Wegman – 2020

Claymont

Kathleen Chiffons – 2020

Claymont

Leslie LaCompte – 2021

Claymont

Jean Mower – 2021


Cranston Heights      Ann Marie Krystopolski - 2021

Elsmere

Carol Walton - 2021


Hockessin

Linda Blevins – 2020
Holloway Terrace
Karen Barlow – 2021


Holloway Terrace
Eleanor Logan – 2020

Holloway Terrace
Thelma Kempista – 2020

Holloway Terrace
Cathy Reese – 2021

Holloway Terrace
Patty Riccio – 2021


Holloway Terrace
Barbara Sutton - 2020
Mill Creek

Phyllis McDonnell – 2021

Minquas

Diane Cunningham – 2021
Minquas

Patricia Kerr – 2020


Minquas

Etta O’Conner – 2021

Minquadale

Debra Jones – 2020


Minquadale

Deborah Martin – 2021

Minquadale

Lynn Pudvan – 2020


Minquadale

Diane Thompson – 2021

Wilmington Manor
Cindy Kastner
Kent County;

Bowers


Cathy Mosley - 2021


Bowers


Ann Spence - 2021
Carlisle


Doris Deputy - 2021


Cheswold

Geraldine Lynch -2021
Cheswold

Catherine Martin – 2021

Felton


Sylvia Kemp - 2020
Felton


Pat Wheeler – 2020


Felton


Millie Osmundson – 2020

Felton


Betty Sapp - 2021


Frederica

Louise Betts – 2020
Harrington

Viva Poore – 2021


Hartly


Linda Nickerson – 2021

Little Creek

Judy Hegeman – 2020

Little Creek

Joanne Sullivan - 2020

Introduction of Saralee Stevens for the Ladies Auxiliary Hall of Recognition presentations:
2020 

Sussex County

 
Bonnie Hearn from Laurel Ladies Auxiliary 

New Castle County

Castella Lecompte from Belvedere Ladies Auxiliary

2021

Sussex County


Bobbi Albright from Memorial Ladies Auxiliary



New Castle County

Karen Barlow from Holloway Terrace Ladies Auxiliary



Kent County


Mary Pyott from Cheswold Ladies Auxiliary 

2019 Past President
 
Penny Gentry from Little Creek Ladies Auxiliary
Introduction of President Emeritus Bruce Ennis, who will announce the 50-year members:
Sussex County;

Bridgeville

John T. “Jack” Cannon

Bridgeville

Donald Fleetwood

Memorial

Terry Jester


Memorial

Robert Wechtenhiser

Memorial

George Beideman

Memorial

Robert Chalmers

Millville


John “Jack’ Melson

Millville


Craig V. Temple

Milton


John R. Hudson

Milton


Jesse M. Millman

Milton


Edward R. McGinness

Seaford

Michael H. Vincent


New Castle County;

Aetna


Ed Hawthorne, III 


Aetna


Carl Sasser

Aetna


Paul Eldridge



Aetna


Richard Windle
Aetna


Harry Baltis, Jr.


Aetna


James Evans, Sr.
Aetna


Daniel Orendorf


Aetna


Richard Smith
Aetna


Ralph Walker



Aetna


Clifford Truitt, Jr.
Aetna


Charles Perry



Aetna


Bill Wagner, Jr.
Aetna


Thomas McKeown


Aetna


Carl French
Brandywine Hnd
Donald Clemens, Sr.


Brandywine Hnd
Harold McGinnis, Jr.


Brandywine Hnd
James P. Salvatore


Brandywine Hnd
William E. McCracken


Christiana

William P. Bush


Christiana

James J. Druding
Christiana

Joseph T. Laws, III


Claymont

John C. Fannin, III
Elsmere

Todd Finch



Elsmere

Dennis Godek

Elsmere

Patrick Ramone


Elsmere

Ray Lyons, Sr.

Elsmere

Keith Owens



Five Points

Robert T. Boulden
Five Points

Robert C. Romig


Five Points

Donald G. Winnington, Jr.

Five Points

Roger K. Bowman


Five Points

James Chambers

Five Points

Francis E. Williams, III

Five Points

Steven W. Winnington

Hockessin

James G. Druding


Hockessin

Robert McVaugh

Hockessin

James Sapp



Holloway Terrace
Harry Rossiter
         Holloway Terrace
Jay Noonan



Mill Creek

Jon Stewart
Mill Creek

Lawrence “Larry” Dineen

Minquas

Robert Kerr

Wilmington Manor
Wayne Delcoglin


Wilmington Manor
Timothy Ingram
Wilmington Manor
Edward “Mike” Rush

Kent County;
Carlisle


Bradie Worthy



Cheswold

Steven J. Martin

Cheswold

William R. Dempsey, Jt.

Cheswold

Leon O. Messina

Cheswold

Jeffrey L. Eisenbrey


Citizen’s Hose

Noah J. Williams, Sr.



Citizen’s Hose

Richard Foskey


Clayton

W. Stephen Hudson

Clayton

J. Wallace Hudson


Clayton

William Timmons

Felton


William “Billy” Jester


Magnolia

Harry Consalo, Jr.
Magnolia

Herbert Seamans, Jr.


Magnolia

Ronald Thompson
M/C Warren Jones announced this year’s inductees to the Hall of Fame: 
· Heroic Firefighter of the Year (2019)  
Adam Webster, Claymont Fire Co.

  
Eric Haley, Claymont Fire Co.
  
Erin Browne, Aetna Fire Co.

  
Ryan Contino, Aetna Fire Co.

  
Paul Garcia, Aetna Fire Co.

  
Austin Moorhead, Clayton Fire Co.

  
Robert Davis, Clayton Fire Co.

  
Johathan Burnett, Clayton Fire Co.

  
Jason Sacco, Clayton Fire Co.

  
David Ross, Clayton Fire Co.

· Heroic Firefighter of the Year (2020) 
Michael Hignutt, South Bowers Fire Co.

· Heroic EMT of the Year (2019)  

Bill Kelly, Bowers Fire Co.
     

Wendy Ebright, Bowers Fire Co.
· Fire Policeman of the Year (2019)  

Joseph Triglia, Delmar Fire Dept.
· Firefighter of the Year (2019)  

Raymond T. Stevens, Jr., Selbyville Fire Co.
· Past President DVFA Assoc.  


Willard R. Betts, Jr., Frederica Fire Co.
M/C Warren Jones presented Civilian recognition awards to:

 

Roxanna Baumeister and Angela Burris 
M/C Warren Jones announced the “Leadership Award” One award for each County this year;
· Sussex County


Matt Read from Seaford Fire Dept.



· New Castle County

Mike Edwards from Elsmere Fire Co.


· Kent County


Michael Moriarty from Camden Wyoming Fire Co.
Eric “Ceaser” Haley announced this year’s Non-Heroic Firefighter of the Year:
2020 Recipient is William R. “Skip” Carrow II from the Clayton Fire Co.

2021 Recipient is Brad Scott from the Claymont Fire Co.

Warren thanked the opening ceremonies committee and helpers.
Movie presentation    

   “100 Years in Review”
Called on LADVFA Chaplain Nancy Hooper for the benediction.  (10:25 AM)
2021 DVFA CONFERENCE

Executive Meeting

Thursday, September 16, 2021
11:30 AM in the Dravo Auditorium
Call the business session to order by President Jay Jones
Invocation offered by DVFA Chaplain Pastor Bob Hudson
Pledge to the flag led by Past President Bill Tobin 
LADVFA President Karen Workman, LADVFA 1st Vice President Pam Ingle and LADVFA 2nd Vice President Deb Lawhead brought greetings and gave the ladies financial report for the year;



There are, a total of 2,240 Auxiliary members from all 3 Counties


The Auxiliaries donated $517,350.63 (this is much less than previous years due to the pandemic)

Conference appointments by President Jones:



    

· Credentials: Jim Arrington, Sta. 72; Richard J. Perillo, Sta. 12, Gerald Manley, Sta. 45
· Sergeant at Arms: Kevin Reinike, Sta. 27; Steve White, Sta. 49; Derrick Brode, Sta. 50; Ken Madara, Sta. 88; Norman Jones, Sr. Sta. 75  

· Committee to visit the ladies: Ed Barlow, Sta. 20; Ted Walius, Sta. 75, Joe Zeroles, Sta. 47
· Parliamentarians: Guy Hudson, Sta. 90; Jasper Lakey, Sta. 15, Jim Woznicki, Sta. 53
CONFERENCE GROUND RULES AND CONDUCT

No hats, all cell phones and pagers are to be turned off or placed in the silent mode. In order to speak, rise to be recognized by the Chair, proceed to the nearest microphone, state your name and the fire company that you are representing.

Special Presentation:


JoAnn Hutchinson gave a brief talk on the Delaware Burn Camp
READING OF COMMUNICATIONS

NONE
REPORT OF THE OFFICERS

President Jay Jones: (copied and pasted from written report)
 I went back to read the first one article I wrote in the December 2019 issue. I spoke a lot about the state of the fire service at that time and my vision of how I wanted to be progressive yet respect and honor our long-lasting traditions. I talked about the importance of volunteers and career staff, and how important both are to our service. I laid out three goals that I felt were important to the fire service: funding, cancer presumption legislation, and recruitment and retention.

We had no idea at that time on what we would have to start dealing with in March of 2020 with the Coronavirus. It seemed like whole world was coming to a standstill and yet the fire service persevered. We continued to answer every emergency we were called upon, taking high risks to help others in need. We had to do things differently than before and yet we accomplished our goals by delivering the best service to the citizens of Delaware.

Over the past 2 years we have lost many of our icons and heroes here in the State of Delaware. They are sorely missed but their legacies live on. Even when dealing with Coronavirus, I feel we still accomplished our goals. The past two (2) years we have not had any financial cuts to the fire service. We actually received increases both years. Although I will be the first to say we need a long term more stable financial structure. We have seen the Recruitment and Retention Task Force finalize their report and those plans will begin to be implemented this coming year.

Lastly, something that has been worked on for many years is the Cancer Presumption Legislation. I think everyone is very happy that this long overdue issue was achieved. I am pleased to say unlike some States who have what we call "paper legislation". Here in the State of Delaware we have a good cancer presumption bill that will benefit our people if the need arises.

These are not my successes or my victories by any means. I was just the Captain of the ship steering the course. The only way I could stay clear of the obstacles and obtain these goals was by listening to the feet on the ground. The Committee's, the Taskforce, our Past Presidents, staff and our partners. All those who put in the work and remained steadfast to the mission. It is you, the people of the Delaware Fire Service that makes us so great!

The fire service is in good hands because of the people like you and those who will follow me. I made a recommendation for those who did not like the course the fire service was going, the ones that thought we were dated and antiquated, to get involved and I still stand by that invitation today.

I know many of you had high expectations for me and I hope I have lived up to those expectations. I now have a lot less hair, more wrinkles and now even on medication from when I started on Friday, September 13th, 2019. I would not have passed up this ride for anything in the world. I want to thank everyone for their support, The Ellendale Fire Company, my family, and all the friends I have made along the way. This has been my highest honor and privilege. Thank you and God bless you all.

1st Vice President Dan Carrier: (copied from written report)
· Attended County meetings up and down the State
· Attended company meetings

· Attended FDIC

· Would like to thank President Jones for his leadership the last two years

· Working on Warren replacement

· Will be looking into steady funding for us

· We need to work on HB193

· Look forward to taking over as President

2nd Vice President Ken Ryder: (copied and pasted from written report)
I’m working on my Conference Report to cover some of my thoughts for the period since our June Executive and our August Officers meetings.  I’ve finished posting my events, hours and miles travelled on my activity report. I’ve been travelling more this year than last which is understandable since many of us have been vaccinated and are more comfortable doing so. Much has changed this last quarter with COVID-19 some things have improved tremendously but the Delta variant has given us reason to be very cautious again in many situations. Much of the travelling has been locally within Kent but I was able to get a few trips north to New Castle, more going south to Sussex and my first trip in August to FDIC.

The R&R Task Force Report will continue to have an impact going forward. Some of the recommendations are already being utilized and we will be using many going forward.  We realize again this report is not the total answer. We must continue to seek out and identify thoughts, ideas and other means that may help reverse the societal changes that our system of volunteerism has become a victim of.   

 This is going to take the cooperation of the volunteer fire service statewide, our associations and the State of Delaware Legislative process working in tandem to     continue to implement solutions here in Delaware. We must continue looking for solutions because failure for the volunteer fire service is not an option!   

This item may seem a little late and outdated but for me it is worth repeating. On the insurance distribution formula for this year…the numbers for Kent County were far better than last year! I know maybe this seems trivial but last year Kent really took a bath. I’m not faulting either of the other counties for any increases they received. We all work hard and we need the funding and for many of us there is just not enough. When we get shorted it is never made up and we get further behind!                                                                                                                          

I’m going to continue my report at the point as I arrived at conference late Tuesday afternoon. It amazed me how easy getting here really was….coming up Route 13, left on New Sweden Road and Bingo you are here! Sometimes the parking lots are more confusing than the roads were getting here at least after dark!

The seminars, conference meetings and dinners will provide for needed information and networking. We didn’t have the R&R Task Force seminar as planned due to our presenter being unable to attend due to sickness. However Dan Carrier was able to get a very good and well received general discussion going concerning major issues affecting all of us statewide. Many that talked to me about it said it turned into the kind of back and forth that we all needed to hear and take part in. Some problems were aired and discussed in very amicable terms. It was good to hear small & large companies and companies from “up north” and “down south” understand we have the same problems collectively and agree we are all in this together. 

I’m looking forward to the Joint Opening Ceremonies on Thursday and the DVFA Conference Meeting to get up to date on various items and committee reports along with nominations and election of officers for the coming year. 

On Friday we will have the Joint Memorial Service with members passing in review that we have lost in 2019 and 2020. We will have the DVFA Luncheon with the high lights being Governor Carney to sign the 3 bills that are on his desk related to the fire service. HB249 Tuition Reimbursement, SB92 Surf Tag revision to include State Park Tags and last but not least our long awaited SB160 Cancer Presumptive Bill. This was an amazing effort between the committee and the Insurance Commissioner to get this feat accomplished. This is the best of all efforts and has enormous benefits for the fire service and related personnel. 

A lot will be accomplished on both of these days which will conclude this conference with the Joint Installation Ceremonies. We will look forward then to the next year of 2021-2022. Going forward we know that much work lies ahead and other issues yet to be identified will confront us.

I’ll summarize my report by my activity items noted….for events attended 30, travelled 1691 miles (this includes the trip to FDIC) ….92 hours in-service.  These are the ones recorded for this quarter…. but I know not all are here. 

Secretary Elmer Steele: (copied from written report)
· Been pretty busy this quarter, got back into the travel schedule. Nice to be out!!!!!

· Thanks to the Association for allowing me to attend FDIC in Indianapolis

· Spent most of the time working on Conference 2021 with the Westin and Chase Center

· Looking forward to working with the new Officers for 2021-2022

· Travel report:  attended 18 various events, traveled 1,425 miles, in service 117.5 hours

Treasurer Terry Whitham: (copied from written report)
As of August 31st, we record the following balances:


Operations Checking account - $265,570.00



M&T Money Market account - $163,086.35



Kestra Financial Investment - $261,633.98

· Crawford Financial Services is changing brokers from Honor, Townsend & Kent Inc. to Kestra Financial Inc.   We have completed all the paperwork for the transition.

· The GY21-22 Operations & Special Programs budgets have been prepared by the F&B committee. Chairman Burris will be presenting same for adoption. The committee also reviewed the FY19-20 financial review preformed by Bumpers & Company.

· The previous FY20-21 Operations & Special Programs records are at Bumpers 7 Company being reviewed.
· In closing out our budget year on June 30th, we seen revenue of $249,510.19, which included Special Programs revenue. And total expenses of $163,702.03. Leaving us a balance to the good of $85,808.16

Executive Manager Warren Jones: (copied and pasted from written report) 
As most of you know this will be my last conference as Executive Manager.  I had originally planned to end my tenure as Executive Manager at this conference but because of COVID and not being able to get into Legislative Hall I decided to stay until March so I could train the new EM on Leg. Hall.  I started in March of 2011 and I’ll be leaving in March of 2022, 11 years.  I am not giving a farewell speech at today, I’ll save that until the March Executive Meeting.

I would like to talk about two things Legislative and Recruitment.  First Legislative items.  It has been a good year if not a difficult one.  You accomplish more things working in the halls and chambers of leg hall than any other way.  When it comes to money the progress is made there with the Governor and the Budget Director.  While the JFC has a certain amount of control, if what you want is in the Governor’s Budget Request is will be there at the end unless there is some major shortages of income.  You have to start on this early.

With that being said, I’d like to talk about this year and how we made out.  Funding first.  We received an additional $5 Million added to the Revolving Loan fund.  We received an additional $4 Million dollars for replacement radios and we received a 3% increase in Grant in Aid.  To some of you that 3% was chicken feed.  I agree.  I have always been an advocate of changing our funding structure and getting out of Grant in Aid.  With the way things are going and the fire companies having to hire career staff to get the fire trucks on the street.  We need a different funding source. In my opinion this needs to start on a county level.    However, if I am correct you will need state approval to put in place whatever you all come up with.  From my experience in order to get that you are going to have to accept more accountability and control.

Legislative items this year.  SB160 the Cancer legislation.  Thanks to a whole group of people, Bill Tobin, Deb Lawhead, Robbie Murray, Trinardo Navarro, and the folks from VFIS the legislation was written and passed.  It is one of the best Cancer Bills in the country.  SB92 the State Parks bill allowing you to choose between a surf fishing license and a state parks pass was passed and will be signed tomorrow at the Luncheon. HB249 the Tuition Reimbursement bill.  This bill will be one of the hallmarks in our Recruitment Program.  That will be signed tomorrow at the luncheon.  I’ll talk about that in a minute.

Other legislation which we worked.  

The Foam Bill.  For two years they have been trying to pass a foam bill which would not allow us to use Class 2 AFFF foam because of the PFAS cancer causing chemicals in the foam.  State Chiefs President Steven Deery and I spend 2 hours on a zoom call with Senator Pinkey and Senator Hanson discussing this this issue.  We believe they now understand what foam is how we use it and what our issues are.  They agreed to our position and make sure we see a copy of the draft legislation before it is filed.

SB1 Senator McBride’s bill.  I have been talking to Sarah about this bill since I first read it.  The bill requires employers to pay for medical leave for a number of weeks.  My problem is we are employers who would have to pay this.  The original bill was designed for any employer over 25 employees either full time or part time.  My first goal was to have this increased to 50 employees.  Then I realized that Christiana and Aetna when you count full and part time would be over the 50 level.  So I have asked her to exempt us completely.  She told me that she will do that and will get back to me when the draft is done.

Recruitment and Retention.  I apologize for being sick at the conference and not able to do the workshop on Recruitment and Retention.  I plan on doing some workshops on a county level to go over the program.  I am not going to dwell on it here.  It is too entailed to do now.  I believe in this results of the Recruitment and Retention Task Force.  I also believe that 55 of us are a highbred combination system and we will always have career staff.  And as long as our call volume continues to increase we will be having more career staff.  There is a place for both volunteer and career.  It is the volunteers who feed our career system.  I told the incoming president Dan Carrier that I am volunteering to take over the DVFA Recruitment and Retention Chairman to see the recommendations of the Task Force implemented and moving along.  I am not naïve enough to not think there will be adjustments and changes along the way.  But I am also flexible enough to work with Director Newnam and the new staff person at the fire school to make this system work.  Our goal is to have some of the system up and running in 2022 with an active system in place and the bugs worked out by sometime in 2023.

I want to close by thanking Jay for his leadership these two years.  Not many know all the issues that happened behind the scenes except for me and should be proud of that.  Norman Tate once told me sometime you have to depend on self-satisfaction, I hope you have that.  You did a good job!

Dan, I wish you and your officers the best for this coming year.

Introduction of Out-of-State Guest:
Jim Cubbage introduced the Out of State guests that were in attendance this morning;

· Firefighter’s Assoc. State of Pennsylvania President Ken Beam brought greetings from Pennsylvania 
· Virginia State Firefighter’s Association (VSFA) 1st Vice President Pete Kirby brought greetings from the Commonwealth of Virginia
· Del-Mar-Va Firemen’s Association President David Dixon brought greetings from the Association 

· Cumberland Valley Volunteer Firemen’s Association (CVVFA) Past President Jim Watson brought greetings from their Association. 
· Maryland State Firemen’s Association (MSFA) Past President Bob Cumberland brought greetings from the State of Maryland
Delaware State Fire Prevention Commission: Chairman Ron Marvel
· Looking forward to another good year

· Congratulations to the outgoing officers and to the incoming officers
Delaware State Fire Marshal: Fire Marshal Grover Ingle (copied and pasted from written report)
· Fire Deaths – Currently, there are 5 fire deaths, two (2) with a working smoke alarm, and three (3) without a working smoke alarm. No residential fire suppression systems were present in any of these incidents, nor were they required to be installed at the time of construction. 
· Deputy Fire Marshal II - Kathryn M. Haddaway was promoted July 18, 2021 having met the minimum requirements for promotion. Deputy Fire Marshal Haddaway began employment with the Office of the State Fire Marshal in June 2020.  

· Deputy Fire Marshal I – Paul Shulli will be attending a two-week Advanced Arson Investigation Class at New York State Fire Academy from September 19 – October 1, 2021. Paul started employment with the Office of the State Fire Marshal in June 2021. 

Deputy Fire Marshal I – Eric Ketterer will be attending a two-week Fire Investigations Essentials class at the National Fire Academy from September 19, 2021 – October 1, 2021. Eric began employment with the Office of the State Fire Marshal in March 2020. 

· Deputy Fire Marshal III – John Krzysiak retired from the Office of the State Fire Marshal on August 31, 2021. John had over seventeen years with the Agency. His retirement created a vacant Deputy Fire Marshal I position which should be posted on the DE Jobs website possibly by the first two weeks of October. 

· Fire Protection Specialist III – Effective August 1, 2021 James Facciolo has been promoted to Fire Protection Specialist III (Assistant Chief of Technical Services for the New Castle Division). Jim fills the position previously held by Chief of Technical Services, John Rudd. 

· Fire Protection Specialist I – Currently there is a vacancy in New Castle County for this position. The posting closed on September 8, 2021and once we receive the list of candidates from Department of Human Resources interviews will commence.  

· Annual Report has been completed and distributed to the Commission, President’s, Fire Chief’s, Governor, the legislature, and other associations, as well as being on our website. 

· DFIRS reports we continue to work with each Company/Department on their submittals and cleaning up the data. The annual report reflects the information provided by the Fire 

Department’s/Companies for the calendar year 2020. 

· Congratulations to Paul Eichler on receiving the NFPA Fire Sprinkler Initiative and Home Fire Safety Council (HFSC) 2021 Brining Home Fire Safety award for advocacy on the need for Sprinkler Systems in single-family dwellings. Paul continues to do an excellent job in educating the Public, Legislators, Homebuilder’s, and the Fire Service on the need for Residential Sprinklers in single-family dwellings. 

· On September 1, 2021 the updated Delaware State Fire Prevention Regulations went into effect. This allows us to be using the most current editions of the NFPA Codes and Standards that are adopted as part of the Regulations along with updating some of the Regulations that were outdated. 

· I would like to thank Chairman Marvel and the members of the State Fire Prevention Commission for their continued support to the Office of the State Fire Marshal as well as Director Newnam and the staff at Delaware State Fire School for their partnership with working together on several projects.  

· Congratulations to President Jay Jones on a very challenging and successful two-years. Best wishes in the future. The Office of the State Fire Marshal looks forward to working with Incoming President Carrier and his Officer’s during the upcoming year. 

· Congratulations to President Stephen Deary of the State Fire Chief’s Association for a successful and challenging two-years and we look forward to working with Incoming 

President Reeder and his Officer’s in the upcoming year. 

· Most importantly congratulations to the frontline Firefighter’s and Emergency Medical Personnel for their outstanding job over the past twenty months and their ongoing efforts today in providing outstanding service to the residents and visitors of the State of Delaware during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Delaware State Fire School: Director Robert Newnam (copied and pasted from written report)
Thanks to:

· President of the DVFA and the table officers and the Fire School Advisory Committee for their support and input.

· The Executive Manager for his support.

· The State Fire Prevention Commission

· The Officers of the Emergency Service Providers who have supported and provided positive recommendations to staff and me.

· The Staff of the Delaware State Fire School for their dedication and hard work, these employees provide the best possible training possible.  For over 21 months the DSFS Staff along with Instructors and Aides have continued to provide training under difficult circumstances, demonstrating their continued dedication to our clients and the emergency services of Delaware.  

In the next year the Delaware State Fire School will continue improvements to current programs, enhance our delivery of programs, develop new programs, and provide support and assistance to the Emergency Services. Some of these include;

· Projects, Programs, and class offerings 

· Expand the use of Zoom, WebEx, Teams for program delivery, seminars, and workshops.  An example, in 2022 the Officer’s seminar and Instructor workshops will be presented virtually and plans are underway to present lecture portions of Basic Firefighting in a hybrid format.  

· Continue the lunch format, a special thanks to the Kent Ladies for supporting the changes required. 

· In the process of reaccreditation by IFSAC, virtual site visit November.

· Will conduct the 8th New Castle Recruit Training program starting in January 2022, along with offering a program for Kent County.


· Expect to apply for AFG Grant in the next round

· Active Shooter – continue to develop and support the training requirements 

· Reformatted Basic Firefighting Skills – due to enrollment, two groups – increasing skill sessions

· Increasing the use of the Computer Lab for certification testing, National Registry and Officer programs.

· Structural Firefighting Skills, improving/adding skill stations, Search, nozzle forward 

· Return to Speaker Seminars – to provide speakers on various topics.

· Promote the drone test prep and pilot qualification courses – equipment purchased.

· Note that a new DSFS record system has been placed into service, allowing for enhanced capabilities in the near future, online registrations, student access to their information, and better communications. 

· EMS Programs 

· EMTs in Delaware, currently 1684 certified (up 83) - EMRs – currently 1008

· Additional offering of a winter accelerated program at the New Castle division.

· Updated and revised the EMT Refresher program, first offering this fall.  

· Facilities – projects planned 

· Concrete pad repairs to Structural building

· Working with Facilities on the generator replacement for the New Castle Division.

· Designing a storage building for New Castle Division, tractor storage, equipment, and classroom.  

· General and Capital Budget (Bond Bill) FY22

· Increase in Instructor and Aide pay to keep pace with minimum wage increases. 

· Requesting 50K for Engineer review of the three structural buildings. 
· Requesting 100K Concrete Repairs (Structural pad area) 
· Rescue equipment – 37.5K, 5 Fire Companies and DSFS – this is a pass though.
The DSFS will continue to provide professional instruction and training at a minimum cost to emergency service personnel and their employers.  Daily the staff takes the necessary steps to meet that requirement.  DSFS continues to increase program availability, adding new props and updating programs.  I ask that when you are reviewing your budgets that training remains a high priority within your department and that you continue your support of the DSFS. 

National Volunteer Fire Council: DVFA Delegate Terry Jester reported on the things that are taking place at the NVFC. There is lots and lots of training information on the NVFC web site and it is FREE. They had a change in leadership, due to the passing of their CEO. Terry discussed member benefits and legislative issues, along with grants. He will be stepping down as Delaware NVFC Director and recommends that Bill Betts be his replacement. 
Delaware State Fire Chief’s Association: President Steve Deery brought greetings from the Chief’s Association. Thanked President Jones for his leadership. Stated their meeting would be in Mill Creek tonight. Speaker will be Philadelphia Fire Dept. Commissioner Adam Thiel
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Credentials Committee: Jim Arrington gave the following report; 
· Sussex County


20 of 21 Companies have registered 
· New Castle County

18 of 21 Companies have registered
· Kent County


16 of 18 Companies have registered
Life Safety Committee:  Chairman Guy Hudson stated that fire prevention is just around the corner. Packets have been delivered to the schools. Review the information for return dates. Any questions, contact your County representative
Conference Committee: Dave Ruff 
· Welcome to the Conference
· Take time to visit the vendors

Revolving Loan: President Jones stated there was $5m added to the program. Loans will be at 1% interest until May 15, 2022
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

NONE
NEW BUSINESS
· Motion by Dan Burris and second by Bill Tobin to adopt the FY 21-22 budget that is attached to the Treasurers report.

Motion carried 
ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2021-2022

President: Dan Carrier, Hockessin 

1st Vice President: Ken Ryder, Felton 

2nd Vice President: Ron O’Neal, Millsboro 

Secretary:  Elmer B. Steele, Laurel 

Treasurer:  Terry Whitham, Dover 
Sussex County 3 Year Director: Terry Jester, Memorial
· President Jones requested a motion that the Secretary cast a ballot for all uncontested offices, except for Secretary. Motion by Joe Zeroles and second by Dick Ward        Favorable ballot was cast 

· President Jones requested a motion that Treasurer Terry Whitham cast a ballot for Secretary Elmer Steele. Motion by Joe Zeroles and second by Dick Ward       Favorable ballot was cast
PAYMENT OF BILLS

Treasurer Whitham stated that there is a total of $20,101.75 in bills to be paid.

Expenses by Vendor Summary

June 2021 through September 12, 2021

VENDOR







EXPENSE
AT&T Mobility







$

149.58

Belvedere Fire Company





$

500.00

Bumpers & Company






$

187.50

Canon








$ 

542.64

Comcast







$

885.85

Cumberland Valley VFA





$

100.00

Dolly Ingram (Office Rent)





$      
          1,055.00

Goldfein & Joseph, P.C.






$

525.00

Leipsic Volunteer Fire Company




$

312.00

M&T Bank







$                   11,659.18

Rogers Sign Co. Inc






$

127.50

Special Olympics Delaware





$

500.00

Steve Austin







$

116.10

Sussex Printing







$                      2,441.40

TOTAL







$                    20,101.75
Motion by Stephen Maichle and second by Joe Zeroles to pay the bills as presented.
Motion carried 


GOOD OF THE ASSOCIATION

· Gordon Davis stated that the Wilmington Fire boat was on display at the Riverfront dock until 4:00 PM today and tomorrow. Come down and take a tour of the boat.
· Gordon Davis stated that the Wilmington Fire Co. will be having a 100th Anniversary parade on October 23rd and that he extends an invitation to all companies to attend.
There being no further business to claim the attention of the members, President Jones requested a motion to recess until 8:30 AM tomorrow for the Memorial Program. Motion by Perry Heberling and second by Jim Watson to recess until tomorrow morning.
Motion carried
Adjourned at 12:50 PM
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Friday, September 17, 2021 8:30 a.m.

Chase Center on the Riverfront 

Wilmington, Delaware

IN MEMORY OF OUR

FIREFIGHTERS

AND 

LADIES AUXILIARY MEMBERS 
       
OPENING REMARKS

Grover P. Ingle, Master of Ceremonies
Dover Fire Pipes and Drums
INVOCATION

Pastor Robert Hudson, Chaplain, DVFA
SOLOIST ARRANGEMENT

Regina Oliver, LADVFA Soloist

Celeste Epstein, Accompanist


Wind Beneath My Wings


Arr. By: Henley/Silbar
WORDS OF COMFORT

Nancy Hooper, Chaplain, Ladies Auxiliary DVFA
Pastor Robert Hudson, Chaplain, DVFA
UNVEILING OF THE CROSSES

Norman “Jay” Jones, President, DVFA

Karen Workman, President, Ladies Auxiliary DVFA
Steven Deery, President, State Fire Chiefs Association

Ernie Layfield, President, State Fire Police Association

Chris Blackburn, President, State Emergency Medical Services Association

SOLOIST ARRANGEMENT

Be Still My Soul
     

Arr. By: Andrew Hawryluk
READINGS BY THE LADIES AUXILIARY PRESIDENTS

Karen Workman, President, Ladies Auxiliary DVFA
Mary Ann Warrington, President, Auxiliary Sussex County Volunteer Firefighter’s Association
Tracy Sweetman, President, Ladies Auxiliary New Castle County Volunteer Firefighter’s Association
Melinda Jackson, President, Kent County Volunteer Firefighter’s Auxiliary

INTRODUCTION OF THE MEMORIAL PRESENTATION

Karen Barlow, Secretary, Ladies Auxiliary DVFA

Elmer Steele, Secretary, DVFA

THE MEMORIAL PANORAMA

Edited and Produced by: Delaware State Fire School
MOMENT OF SILENCE

TAPS

MUSICAL SELECTION 

Dover Fire Pipes and Drums
BENEDICTION  


Nancy Hooper, Chaplain, Ladies Auxiliary DVFA

RECESSIONAL
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100th Anniversary DVFA Educational/Political Luncheon

12:00 Noon in the Riverfront Ballroom
Call to Order and opening comments by M/C Steve Austin

I welcome each and every one of you, firefighter’s and guest alike and thank you for your untiring support.

Invocation by Pastor Bob Hudson
Pledge to our Flag
We have an ambitious agenda and we will need your attention to keep us on track. Several of our guests need to speak and leave due to other commitments. With that in mind, this will be a working lunch today in order to get everything done in a timely manner.
The Chase Center staff will be serving as our speakers make their comments.

Salad was served by the Chase Center staff at 12:05 PM 

Introduction of Special Guest for Remarks and Presentations

· Remarks from Senator Chris Coons. Presented an American flag to President Jones for his year of dedicated service.
· Remarks from Governor Carney. The Governor, along with a large group of Senators and Representatives, went to the assigned table for the signing of HB 160 (cancer presumption bill), SB 92 (surf fishing tag/park entrance pass bill) and HB 249 (tuition reimbursement bill)

President Jones made a few comments and remarks, while welcoming everyone to the luncheon. Gave special recognition to the people that were involved with the bills that were just signed.

· Remarks from Senator Tom Carper. 
Lunch was served by the Chase Center staff at 12:33 PM 

Ladies delegation arrived to bring greetings; Sally Stevenson, Mary Francis Eisenbrey, Karen Majewski and Carol Walton. Carol Walton, Past President of the LADVFA presented a check to Ron O’Neal for $1,452.00 which is half of the money from their basket raffle to be used by the foundation.

· Remarks from Representative Lisa Blunt Rochester
· Remarks from Lt. Governor Bethany Hall-Long. 

· Remarks from Attorney General Kathy Jennings
· Remarks from Treasurer Colleen Davis

· Remarks from State Auditor Kathy McGinnis

· Remarks from Insurance Commissioner Trinidad Navarro

· Remarks from CFSI Director Bill Webb

Challenge for Fallen Firefighters and DVFA Foundation from Dave Majewski, Ron O’Neal and members of the DVFA Foundation. Donation baskets were passed around the room and the total collected during the luncheon was $1,460.00

Introduction of Delaware Elected and Appointed Officials by Executive Manager Warren Jones. Legislators presented a tribute to the DVFA for the 100th Anniversary.


M/C Austin acknowledged the Conference luncheon committee; Ron Marvel, Warren Jones and Elmer Steele
Introduction of the Head Table

Right side of podium




Left side of podium

Secretary of Homeland Security Nate McQueen

MC Steve Austin
DVFA Treasurer Terry Whitham



Senator Tom Carper
Insurance Commissioner Trinidad Navarro


CFSI Director Bill Webb
Auditor Kathy McGuiness




Congresswoman Lisa Blunt Rochester
Senator Chris Coons





DVFA 2nd Vice President Ken Ryder
DVFA 1st Vice President Dan Carrier



Attorney General Kathy Jennings 

Lt. Governor Bethany Hall-Long



DVFA Secretary Elmer Steele

DVFA President Jay Jones




Treasurer Colleen Davis
Governor John Carney




DVFA Chaplain, Pastor Bob Hudson
                                          Partners in Progress

M & T Bank






New Castle County Government

Delmarva Power





Delaware Electric Co-Op
Motorola






Delaware City Refining

J.P. Morgan Chase Bank




Sussex County

Atlantic Emergency Solutions




WSFS



Provident Insurance





Kent County




         PNC Bank






Fulton Bank

Introduction of Special Fire Service Guests in Attendance
· Wilmington Fire Chief John Looney and staff
· Col Melissa Zebley and the command staff of Delaware State Police
· Chairman Ron Marvel and the members of the DE State Fire Prevention Commission

· Fire Marshal Grover Ingle and staff

· Fire School Director Robert “Biff” Newnam and staff

· DEMA Director A.J Schall
Other Guest in attendance
· Cumberland Valley Firemen’s Association. Several Past Presidents with us today
· Del-Mar-Va Firemen’s Association President David Dixon
· Virginia State Firefighter’s Association 1st Vice President Pete Kirby
· Remarks and presentation from President Joel McCrea, MD State Firemen’s Association
Benediction by Pastor Bob Hudson at 1:30 PM

DVFA/LADVFA Joint Installation

(copied from Carol Walton’s notes)

Friday, September 17, 2021 at 4:00pm

DSFCA Past President Jeff Eisenbrey introduced the participants as they entered the installation ceremony.
DVFA Chaplain – Pastor Bob Hudson. Filling in for the LADVFA Chaplain was Saralee Stevens
DVFA Installing Officer – DVFA Past President Anthony Guzzo
LADVFA Installing Officer – LADVFA Past President Karen Majewski 
LADVFA Installing Marshall – Mary Jane Stubbs 
DVFA President – Norman “Jay” Jones, Jr.
LADVFA President – Karen Workman escorted by her sister Cindy Humphreys
DVFA President elect – Dan Carrier escorted by his son Nathan Carrier
LADVFA President elect – Pam Ingle escorted by her husband Del. State Fire Marshal Grover P. Ingle
DVFA 1st Vice-President elect – Ken Ryder escorted by his wife Jo
LADVFA 1st Vice-President elect – Debra Lawhead escorted by her mother Eileen Lawhead
DVFA 2nd Vice-President elect – Ron O’Neal escorted by his wife, Lisa
LADVFA 2nd Vice-President elect – Stacy Northam-Smith escorted by her mother Dixie Northam
DVFA Secretary – DVFA Past President Elmer Steele escorted by his wife Sandy

LADVFA Secretary – Karen Barlow escorted by her husband DVFA Past President Ed Barlow

LADVFA Assistant Secretary – Karen Gebhart escorted by Sherri Roser
DVFA Treasurer – Terry Whitham (absent) 

LADVFA Treasurer – Kim Figgs escorted by her mother LADVFA Past President Joyce Figgs

LADVFA Assistant Treasurer – Ginni Tice escorted by Seaford Auxiliary Past President Betty Truitt
DVFA Sussex County Director – Terry Jester escorted by his sister LADVFA Past President Sally Stevenson
Jeff asked Presidents Workman and Jones to reconvene their meetings
Invocation was given by Pastor Bob Hudson
Pledge to the Flag was led by Delaware State Fire Marshal Grove P. Ingle
LADVFA President Karen Workman was called on to give final remarks and thanks to family, fire company and auxiliary
DVFA President Norman “Jay” Jones, Jr. then gave his final remarks and thanks to all 

LADVFA Past President Karen Majewski was then asked to install the 2021-2022 LADVFA officers and was assisted by Mary Jane Stubbs. 
LADVFA Past President Karen Workman was presented with her Past Presidents pin
Installing the incoming DVFA officers for 2021-2022 was DVFA Past President Anthony Guzzo
Once completed, President Dan Carrier presented DVFA Past President Jay Jones with his Past President’s pin 
LADVFA President Pam Ingle came forward to give remarks.

DVFA President Dan Carrier came forward to give remarks.

President Ingle entertained a motion to close the LADVFA Conference for 2021:

Motion made and seconded to close Conference 2021 
Motion carried
President Carrier entertained a motion to close the DVFA Conference for 2021:

Motion made and seconded to close Conference 2021
Motion carried
Benediction was given by LADVFA Past President Saralee Stevens
Dismissal at 4:40 pm. 

This full 2021 Conference report and proceedings are respectfully submitted by;  

Elmer B. Steele

Elmer B. Steele, Secretary

Delaware Vol. Firefighter’s Assoc.

Attest to;
Warren Jones




Norman “Jay” Jones, Jr
          


Executive Manager



2019-2021 DVFA President
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